
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  November 2, 2017      
 
RE: 320 William Street Administrative Hearing 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
A complaint was received regarding the unauthorized removal of a palm 
tree at 320 William Street.  The homeowner, Barbara Bowers, stated that 
her neighbor, Ed Smanzski (324 William Street), hired Jimmy C Trees to cut 
off the top of her fan palm tree.  An e-mail from Ms. Bowers describing the 
incident is attached to this report. 
 
The removal of the top of the palm is improper trimming of the palm and is 
considered tree abuse.  Removing the top of a palm kills the palm.  Fan 
Palms are regulated if over 10 ft tall.  The fan palm that was removed 
(killed) is over 10 ft tall and therefore regulated and a permit is required to 
remove it.  No permits were or have been issued for the removal of the 
palm. Ownership of the palm is based on where its trunk comes out of the 
ground. The palm is owned by the property owner of 320 William Street 
 
A search on social media found advertisements for Jimmy C Trees-James 
Corum.  Neither the business or the person has a license to work in the City 
of Key West. 
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